
 
BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

November 20, 2006 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, 
November 20, 2006.  Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  
He introduced Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Richard L. Boy, 
Associate Commissioner, Thomas Geiler, Director of Regulatory Services, and Christine 
Ade, Recording Secretary.   Sgt. Sean Sweeney, Liaison from the Barnstable Police 
Department, was absent. 
 
Requests: 
 
One Day All Alcohol & One Day Entertainment License:  Application of Michael 
Brooks on behalf of Cape Cod Synagogue, 145 Winter Street, Hyannis, MA for 
permission for a One Day All Alcohol and One Day Entertainment License for an 
event to be held on December 9, 2006 from 7:00 pm to midnight. 
 
Mr. Brooks appeared for his request.   Mr. Burman clarified he is a member; there was 
determined to be no conflict from his sitting on this hearing.  Mr. Brooks said there would 
be a DJ and some line dancing and a jazz trio.  Mr. Hoxie asked about the servers; they 
are trained to serve alcohol. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the request of Michael Brooks on behalf of Cape Cod 
Synagogue, 145 Winter Street, Hyannis, MA for permission for a One Day All Alcohol 
and One Day Entertainment License for an event to be held on December 9, 2006 from 
7:00 pm to midnight. 
 
One Day Beer & Wine and One Day Entertainment License: Application of Anthony 
Todisco on behalf of Cape Cod Tattoo, 701 Main Street, Hyannis, MA for permission for 
a One Day Beer & Wine and One Day Entertainment License for a grand opening to 
be held on December 2, 2006 from 3:00 pm to 11 pm with a 4-5 piece band. 
 
Mr. Todisco and Cheryl Valeri, his Manager, came in for this grand opening request.  
They officially opened 6 weeks ago.  They have been asked by a band to promote them 
along with the shop.  It will be advertised on FOX.  They will actually play from 7 pm to 11 
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pm.  That is also when the alcohol will be offered.   They have arranged for a detail for 4 
hours at $160 and they have officers available that day.  They have a licensed bartender 
from Sundancers to serve.  Mr. Burman asked about reserving these licenses for non-
profits; Mr. Geiler advised that the all alcohol ARE reserved for non-profits but beer and 
wine are for everyone.  The band is acoustic and will be inside only.  They also have a 
graphic design department.  Mr. Burman asked who there neighbors are; they are a free 
standing building – neighbor is a hair salon and will be attending their opening.    Mr. 
Burman is concerned with the neighbors behind them.  Cheryl stated there is an empty lot 
behind them.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the request of Anthony Todisco on behalf of Cape Cod 
Tattoo, 701 Main Street, Hyannis, MA for permission for a One Day Beer & Wine and 
One Day Entertainment License for a grand opening to be held on December 2, 2006 
from 3:00 pm to 11 pm with a 4-5 piece band. 
 
Hearings: 
 
Transfer of Annual All Alcohol Package Store License and Change of Location:  
Application of Iyanough Package Store, Inc., d/b/a Airport Liquors, 384 Barnstable 
Road, Hyannis, MA 02601, Jaycine Hedlund, Manager, for Transfer of its Annual All 
Alcohol Package Goods Store License and Change of Location to A.J. Luke’s of 
Hyannis, Inc., d/b/a Luke’s Super Liquors, 395 Barnstable Road, Hyannis, Arthur J. 
Luke, Manager, the hours of operation to be 9 am to 9 am to 11 pm. 
 
Paul Covell appeared with Arthur J. Luke and Christina Luke.   They seek tohave the 
license transferred to them and relocate across the street.  Mr. Luke has extensive 
experience in the business – grew up in the business.  A.J. on his own bought a 
package store in Pembroke and it has been sold; he has another in Brewster.  The 
opportunity came along for the old Aubuchon building which is a superior location.    
They are requesting 11 pm closing unless it is slow time – then they would close at 10.  
They plan to operate the new facility in about 1-1/2 months.  Assume they would be 
open March 1st.  Mr. Sullivan made the statement that the area should not be impacted 
at all.  Mr. Boy asked if they are affiliated with the Lukes in Yarmouth; the Yarmouth 
franchise is operated and owned by his father, with the same first name.  Mr. Luke owns 
two package stores already – Brewster and Dennis.  The Lukes’ record is extraordinary 
for many years. 
 
James Norton came forward as owner of Parker’s Discount Liquor store.  He said he 
had some administrative questions for the Board.  It is his understanding that the Board 
can transfer or grant a license based upon the need of the community.  He stated that 
Airport Liquors for the past 6 months has not been serving the needs of the community.  
If you were to go there today there is probably only $1,000.00 in inventory.  In the past 
60 days he has personally observed that the store has been closed 41 days out of 60 
days.  How is it then serving a public need?  Thirdly, the store has been posted with the 
ABCC for over a year – there are four vendors to which Airport Liquors is indebted.  
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They can only get deliveries now C.O.D.  He stated the negotiation with Lukes has gone 
on since July of last year.  He stated that the contract with Airport Liquor to Lukes is not 
valid.  The Schedule B on the P&S is missing in our filing.  Mr. Norton requested a copy 
of the contract and was told the Board did not actually review these contracts.  He 
suspects there will be a bankruptcy filing subsequent to the transfer to Lukes.  He stated 
the contract for sale is also unique – sale price stated as $290,000.  The unique thing is 
that there is $150,000 not going to the corporation.  It is going personally to the 
shareholders of the corporation which he feels is a diversion to get out of payment of 
debts.  The Lease has not yet been signed; the option to Lease states $25,000 in 
improvements will be made.  Mr. Norton stated that is impossible because the building 
is in such deplorable condition.  He states the application is deficient.   He states the 
Board should decline the application until full disclosure is made.   
 
Mr. Burman recused himself from this hearing as his real estate company was involved 
in the sale.  Mr. Boy will be sitting.   
 
Mr. Covell stated that he presented today a fit applicant to hold the License under rules 
of Chapter 138.  With respect to the sale issues; he doesn’t feel he should speak on 
behalf of the current owners – Airport Liquors.  Everything has been reviewed by Lukes’ 
attorney and is all fully legal and appropriate.  Mr. Luke stated the debt to the business 
is $11,000.  He had bought a store in Dennis which was over $100,000 in the hole.   
That us not a problem.  There is now an executed Lease – it was not signed at 
application time.  Mr. Hoxie asked if the applicant reviewed the sales activity over a few 
years.  Mr. Luke stated they did review it and noticed the store was going downhill.  
They feel the divider in the road did not help them but are confident that their operation 
will succeed as his other stores have succeeded.  Mr. Covell feels the location will serve 
the public need.  However, this is not a new license and is not one of the tests which 
need to be met for a transfer of license.  The new building will allow for ample inventory. 
They have met with the building commissioner and satisfied their requirements to move 
forward.  Mr. Sullivan does understand Mr. Norton’s comments to some degree but for 
the record states this is not a new license.  It is a transfer of a license already existing.  
The fact that it is not successful is the parking lot location as well as internal problems.  
The way the road was laid out and changed has caused them a lot of problems.  This 
will not affect the new location.  The need continues to be there.  Mr. Boy stated the 
Lease is subject to the granting of this license which totally makes sense.  It meets al 
the requirements we need.  Mr. Sullivan also stated that this is an improvement over the 
current licensee because of their good record in the liquor business.  Mr. Luke asked if 
the Board had a problem with them not being open until February or March.  Mr. Geiler 
stated they need to talk with us after approval by the ABCC to address the opening 
logistics. 
 
A motion was duly made by Paul Sullivan and seconded by Richard Boy and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Iyanough Package Store, Inc., d/b/a 
Airport Liquors, 384 Barnstable Road, Hyannis, MA 02601, Jaycine Hedlund, 
Manager, for Transfer of its Annual All Alcohol Package Goods Store License and 
Change of Location to A.J. Luke’s of Hyannis, Inc., d/b/a Luke’s Super Liquors, 395 
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Barnstable Road, Hyannis, Arthur J. Luke, Manager, the hours of operation to be 9 am 
to 8 am to 11 pm.   
         
Change of Manager:  Application of TGI Friday’s, Inc., d/b/a TGI Friday’s, 769 
Iyannough Road, Cape Cod Mall, Hyannis, Denise Anne Meyer, Manager, holding an 
Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License, for a Change of Manager to 
Christopher Robert Craig. 
 
Attorney DeNapoli appeared with Mr. Craig, who has excellent credentials.  He has 
worked with Friday’s for over 6 years.  He is serv safe approved and tips trained. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of TGI Friday’s, Inc., d/b/a TGI 
Friday’s, 769 Iyannough Road, Cape Cod Mall, Hyannis, Denise Anne Meyer, Manager, 
holding an Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License, for a Change of Manager to 
Christopher Robert Craig. 
 
New Class II Auto Dealer License:  Application of Juliano Sousa Coutinho, d/b/a ES 
Auto Sales, Juliano Coutinho, Manager, for a New Class II Automobile Dealer’s 
License, 30 Rosary Lane, Hyannis, with 3 display vehicles inside; none outside, and 
hours of operation 9 am to 4 pm. 
 
Juliano Coutinho appeared for the application.  He will buy the cars from auction for sale.  
He has experience in Brazil and here selling used cars.  He will do no repairs or washing 
of cars on site.  Mr. Burman is concerned that nothing will be outside.  Mr. Coutinho 
stated there are two parking spots and a handicapped spot for customers as well as three 
parking spots on the side.  Mr. Hoxie asked what is there now.  Mr. Coutinho stated it is a 
landscape bay there now. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Juliano Sousa Coutinho, d/b/a ES 
Auto Sales, Juliano Coutinho, Manager, for a New Class II Automobile Dealer’s 
License, 30 Rosary Lane, Hyannis, with 3 display vehicles inside; none outside, and 
hours of operation 9 am to 4 pm six days per week with stipulation that there be 
appropriate parking for employees and customers on the outside. 
 
New Common Victualler License:  Application of Marylou’s News., Inc., d/b/a 
Marylou’s Coffee, 1481 Iyannough Road, West Barnstable, MA, Caitlin M. Imbrogna, 
Manager, for a New Common Victualer License, the hours of operation to be 5 am to 
7 pm.   
 
Jody Murphy appeared this morning as Caitlin is at the store with the Board of Health 
now.  It was Honeydew Donuts.  There are 18 locations.  They have about 15-20 flavors 
of coffee.  There will be pastries, etc. no donuts.  They will try to open tomorrow if all 
inspections are in.  The hours will be based on volume. 
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A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Marylou’s News., Inc., d/b/a 
Marylou’s Coffee, 1481 Iyannough Road, West Barnstable, MA, Caitlin M. Imbrogna, 
Manager, for a New Common Victualer License, the hours of operation to be 5 am to 
7 pm.   
 
Transfer of All Alcohol Common Victualler License, Daily Live and Sunday 
Entertainment Licenses:  Application of Regatta of Cotuit, Inc., d/b/a Regatta of Cotuit, 
4631 Falmouth Road, Cotuit, Brantz M. Bryan, Jr., Manager for Transfer of it’s Annual 
All Alcohol Common Victualler License, Daily Live Entertainment and Sunday 
Entertainment Licenses to C&C Foods, Inc., d/b/a Regatta of Cotuit, Weldon Fizell, 
Manager. 
 
Theodore Schilling appeared with Mr. Fizell, President and Treasurer of C&C Foods, 
Inc. and proposed Manager.  He is buying the real estate and the restaurant.  He has 20 
years in the industry.   The business will stay the same – even the staff.  Mr. Sullivan did 
not notice the capacity of the restaurant.  Mr. Schilling stated it as 116 but they will be 
doing only 93. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Regatta of Cotuit, Inc., d/b/a 
Regatta of Cotuit, 4631 Falmouth Road, Cotuit, Brantz M. Bryan, Jr., Manager for 
Transfer of it’s Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License, Daily Live 
Entertainment and Sunday Entertainment Licenses to C&C Foods, Inc., d/b/a 
Regatta of Cotuit, Weldon Fizell, Manager. 
 
Show Cause Hearing:  Show Cause Hearing for Derrick, LLC, d/b/a Grille 16 at the 
Asa Bearse, 415 Main Street, Hyannis, Mark Ventre, Manager, as a result of 
information received for alleged violation of the terms of its Annual All Alcohol Common 
Victualer License in that it did fail to obtain the necessary permission of the local 
Licensing Authority and the Massachusetts Alcohol Beverages Control Commission to 
change the membership or ownership of the establishment and did violate the terms of 
the Town of Barnstable Code 501-6P it that it did use an assumed or trade name for 
which it had not obtained permission from the local Licensing Authority or ABCC. 
 
Mr. Hoxie read the hearing notice.  Mr. Hoxie asked if Sgt. Sweeney, who is involved in 
an investigation at the last minute, had a report to make.  Mr. Geiler stated that it is his 
understanding the issue has been resolved.  Mr. Hoxie stated that the name changed 
without permission and the manager of record was not present.  Richard Angelini came 
to the podium to advise the Board of the chain of events.  Mr. Sanderson and Mr. 
Ventre also appeared.  On May 5, 2006, Mr. Angelini signed an agreement with Mr. 
Ventre to change the manager and on May 17th the Commonwealth approved the 
change of ownership, which unfortunately was not brought before the Town and the 
ABCC.  It was simply an error of omission.  On October 22nd Mr. Angelini spoke to Mr. 
Geiler who advised the place was open – it was news to Mr. Angelini who stated he 
would try to reach the parties involved.  He advised Mr. Jasset, who represented himself 
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to be the Manager,  to call Mr. Geiler immediately to get things in order.  He spoke to 
Mr. Geiler again advising he no longer had an ownership and the owners would be 
correcting paperwork for the Licensing Authorities.  Mr. Angelini is disturbed that at the 
last meeting it was stated that the owners were thumbing their noses at the Authority.  
He stated he has always been very cooperative with this Authority.  Mr. Hoxie asked 
who is responsible; he stated Mr. Ventre is manager of record and will speak for 
himself.  He stated they were in the process of changing the ownership of Grille 16 to an 
individual.  There was a timeframe for the individual to get financing in place.  In the 
interim they allowed the person to come in and change things around; did not give him 
permission to change the name, etc.  When they found out there were problems, they 
closed the restaurant down.  They are now negotiating elsewhere.  Mr. Hoxie stated that 
as long as they are closed now it is o.k. but it caused the Authority concern when they 
read in the paper that the name had changed and there was a grand opening with a 
manager not the manager of record, and that was confirmed by a police officer.  He said 
that we had reason for great concern.  Mr. Burman asked if an application has been 
submitted to remove Mr. Angelini as owner – this has not been done locally; they 
thought it had been done by the State and were not aware of the local and ABCC 
requiements.  Mr. Burman stated Mr. Angelini has always been very respectful and 
cooperative.  Mr. Ventre stated they are trying to work things out and had no idea what 
had been happening with the newspaper, etc.    Mr. Hoxie stated he would be happy to 
receive applications.   
 
Bill Roland, operator of a couple restaurant groups off Cape is negotiating to go through 
the hurdles to take over this operation as quickly as possible.  He is leaning towards 
keeping the name of Grille 16.  Mr. Burman asked if the unnamed individual will be 
involved?  Mr. Roland stated he is not part of their operation at all.  He has 4 other 
locations and will make sure he provides this Board with whatever it needs.   Mr. 
Sullivan asked what they are trying to do.  Their management company will open the 
business as it is currently formed and work with them to get it running properly.  They 
will come before the Board later if the manager of record will change.  The change of 
ownership will not take place at this time.  Mr. Geiler  stated the difficulty here is that a 
management agreement such as that is not legal in Massachusetts.  They can be 
“employees” of the existing corporation and run the facility.  Mr. Geiler stated that we 
would want to see a contract.  Mr. Hoxie stated they should renew as is – the renewal 
must be in by 11/30/06.  Mr. Roland stated that will be done immediately and they will 
address the changes in the future. 
 
Mr. Burman made no findings on the Show Cause Hearing.  Mr. Hoxie stated there are 
violations – they changed the name without permission, are not open without 
permission.  Mr. Burman stated that at this point the owners are proceeding as best 
they can to do the right things.  Mr. Hoxie asked Mr. Geiler for recommendations.   Mr. 
Geiler recommended from the Town’s standpoint that what was happening was 
egregious to many individuals and was illegal.  The discussions he had with Mr. Angelini 
provided more information and that Mr. Sanderson did come down to discuss with the 
people running it that they had to close until such time as corrections could be made.  
He believes everything we needed to have happen has now happened because of the 
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discussions with the owners and the new management company.  Mr. Hoxie thinks a 
motion would be in order that no action be taken. 
 
Mr. Burman made a motion which was seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous vote 
taken that no action be taken on this show cause hearing. 
 
RENEWALS: 
 
The following renewals have been submitted without any changes from the 
previous year for Licensing Authority approval. 
 
Common Victualler All Alcohol 
 
Misaki Japanese Restaurant 
Jack’s Lounge 
Alberto’s 
Sam Diego’s 
Tiki Port 
Ardeo on Main 
Barnstable Restaurant & Tavern 
Not Your Average Joe’s 
Hooter’s 
Wimpy’s 
99 Restaurants – Pubs 
Hannah’s Fusion Bar & Bistro 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual All 
Alcohol Common Victualler Licenses. 
 
Common Victualler Wine & Malt 
 
Fazio’s Trattoria 
Ying’s 
Palio Pizzeria 
Craigville Pizza & Mexican 
Old Village Restaurant 
Pavilion Indian Cuisine 
The Original Gourmet Brunch 
La Petite Maison 
Pizza Wave 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Wine & Malt Common Victualler Licenses. 
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Club All Alcohol 
 
Wianno Club – Seaview Avenue 
Wianno Club – Parker Road 
Cummaquid Golf Club 
West Barnstable Deer Club 
Hyannis Elks 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their All Alcohol 
Club Licenses. 
 
General on Premises All Alcohol 
 
Dennis F. Thomas Post #23578 – VFW 
Puff the Magic 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
General on Premise Licenses. 
 
Innholder All Alcohol 
 
Cape Cod Inn 
Cape Codder Resort 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual All 
Alcohol Innholder Licenses. 
 
Package Store All Alcohol 
 
Osterville Package Store 
Parker’s Discount Liquors 
Hyannis Blanchard’s 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual All 
Alcohol Retail package Store Licenses. 
 
 
 
Class I Auto 
 
Ford of Hyannis 
Saturn of Hyannis 
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Buckler’s 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Class I Auto Dealer Licenses. 
 
Class II Auto 
 
Earl T. Legeyt Used Cars 
Cape Cod Cars & Trucks 
AB Auto Sales 
All Cape Auto Sales 
Argus Auto Sales 
Ron’s Truck Stop 
Mutual Auto Sales 
New Cape Cod Auto Sales 
Liberty Motors of Hyannis 
Scott’s Cycle 
Brico Autoworks 
Rotary Auto Body 
Jack Ellis Foreign Auto 
J&J Auto  
Cape Motors 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Class II Auto Dealer Licenses. 
 
Cinema/Theatre 
 
Barnstable Comedy Club 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above application for renewal of their Annual 
Theatre License. 
 
Common Victualler 
 
Dunkin Donuts – 627 Main St., Hyannis 
Dunkin Donuts – 317 Falmouth Rd., Hyannis 
Dunkin Donuts -1220 Iyannough Rd., Hyannis 
Dunkin Donuts – 1648 Falmouth Rd., Centerville 
Dunkin Donuts – 3821 Falmouth Rd. – Marstons Mills 
Dunkin Donuts – 147 North St., Hyannis 
Dunkin Donuts – Cape Cod Mall, Hyannis 
Dunkin Donuts – 156 Iyannough Rd., Hyannis 
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Dunkin Donuts – 702 Iyannough Rd., Hyannis 
Osterville Cheese & Sandwich Shop 
Village Landing Restaurant 
Kalmus Beach Snack Bar 
Bailey’s Ice Cream 
Cold Stone Creamery 
Panera Bread 
Craigville Beach Snack Bar 
Breaking Grounds 
Sarku Japan 
Chopsticks 
CCH - Nutrition & Food Svcs. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Common Victualler Licenses. 
 
Lodging House 
 
Ashley Manor 
The Tidewater Inn 
Acworth Inn 
Clark – 961 Pitcher’s Way 
Clark – 975 Pitcher’s Way 
Clark – 989 Pitcher’s Way 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Lodging House Licenses. 
 
Annual Live Entertainment 
 
Alberto’s 
Wianno Club – Seaview Avenue 
Wianno Club – Parker Road 
Regatta of Cotuit 
Dennis F. Thomas Post #23578 – VFW 
Puff the Magic 
Ardeo on Main 
West Barnstable Deer Club 
Barnstable Restaurant & Tavern 
Hyannis Elks 
Hooter’s 
Barnstable Comedy Club 
Cape Codder Resort 
Wequaquet Lake Yacht Club 
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A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Daily Live Entertainment Licenses. 
 
Annual Non-Live Entertainment 
 
Cape Cod Mini Golf 
Lightning Falls 
Jack’s Lounge 
Craigville Pizza & Mexican 
Dennis F. Thomas Post #23578 – VFW 
Barnstable Restaurant & Tavern 
Hyannis Elks 
Not Your Average Joe’s 
Hooter’s 
Cape Codder Resort 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Daily Non-Live Entertainment Licenses. 
 
Pool Tables 
 
Hyannis Elks 
Hooter’s 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Pool Table Licenses. 
 
Video Games 
 
Jack’s Lounge 
Craigville Pizza & Mexican 
Hyannis Elks 
Hooter’s 
Cape Codder Resort 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Video Games Licenses. 
 
Mini Golf 
 
Cape Cod Mini Golf 
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Lightning Falls 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Mini Golf Licenses. 
 
Sunday Entertainment 
 
Jack’s Lounge 
Alberto’s 
Cape Cod Mini Golf 
Lightning Falls 
Regatta of Cotuit 
Craigville Pizza & Mexican 
Dennis F. Thomas Post #23578 – VFW 
Cape Cod Inn 
West Barnstable Deer Club 
Barnstable Restaurant & Tavern 
Not Your Average Joe’s 
Hyannis Elks 
Hooter’s 
Barnstable Comedy Club 
Cape Codder Resort 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the above applications for renewal of their Annual 
Sunday Entertainment Licenses. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Discussion on Kendricks: status of ABCC remand. Status of Town scheduled hearings, 
status of renewal and status of restaurant. 
 
Mr. Burman asked about the serving of a minor hearing – Mr. Geiler stated we have 
nothing on that yet.  He also stated he is not sure what we want to do with our hearing 
appeal and the closing.  It is our understanding all the repairs are not complete – we do 
not know what their plans are to reopen.  We are probably better off to wait until we 
have a dialogue with them before going forward.  Mr. Burman asked if we want to go on 
record by letter to leave our options open for appeal to Superior Court.   
 
Mr. Geiler stated that their letter to us was a remand; that our decision was not a good 
one and they are reversing it.  Mr. Burman still would like a letter to the ABCC clarifying 
their position.  Mr. Geiler stated our focus has been to insure that when or if they open 
they open in compliance with all requirements – ours as well as health and building 
issues.  The establishment has been struggling to find a niche and if they will be in next 
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meeting it should be an opportunity to have a dialogue.  Mr. Hoxie would like the 
dialogue prior to renewing the license.   
 
Mr. Hoxie disagrees with the ABCC letter – thinks we should talk to counsel as we did 
NOT agree that shots came from the parking lot.  Mr. Sullivan asked if the ABCC 
remanded the decision.  Mr. Geiler believes it was a remand based on Chapter 138.  
The language in the letter could be easily read as a directive.  Mr. Sullivan stated we 
made a decision; out attorney made a recommendation to the ABCC and they 
remanded the file.  Should we then be looking at the testimony as to these cases in the 
future?  Mr. Hoxie would like Mr. Geiler to talk to counsel, which he agreed to do. 
 
Mr. Geiler stated that on the 4th we will be handling the rest of the alcohol renewals – 
they have to be sent to the ABCC.   Mr. Geiler stated we will continue to contact 
licensees to get their renewals in.   We do not want them to have to apply for new 
licenses.  It has been policy to contact the stragglers before the end of the month to get 
in and file as the alcohol renewals must be filed in November.    Additional renewals will 
come in on the 18th for non-alcohol and some will not come in until early spring. 
 
Mr. Hoxie adjourned the meeting until December 4th. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
_______________________________  ________________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder    Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority  Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority 


